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October 18, 2021 

Dear UA Community, 

After discussion with leaders throughout the UA system, I have decided to maintain the existing process for specific 
programmatic vaccine requirements and not require COVID-19 vaccination for Fairbanks-based faculty, staff and in-
person students at this time. 

While I wholeheartedly believe that vaccination is our best line of defense against COVID-19, and encourage all 
students and employees to get vaccinated, other considerations led me to this decision. 

Chief among those is the increased potential for a federal vaccination requirement in the near future. We are already 


